
 
INTRODUCTION TO THE SCANNED VERSION OF MUMIQSALOOK 

 Warren Tiffany, author of Mumiqsalook, was very active in writing and preparing curriculum materials for Northwest Alaska 
Eskimo schools during the 1950's.  In January of 1956 Warren was transferred from Fort Yukon to Nome where he served as an 
"Education Specialists".  In this capacity he visited all the village schools under the jurisdiction of the Nome office.  This enabled him 
to identify crucial curriculum needs in the schools.  In 1956 there were no curriculum materials addressing the Eskimo culture of the 
children attending the schools.   With his considerable writing and research skills, Warren began to focus on meeting this cultural, 
curriculum need.  In time, he was also able to do important research at the Smithsonian Institute in Washington, D.C..  The end result 
of his work was the printing of Mumiqsalook by the BIA Juneau Area Office in 1973. 
 Warren passed away in the fall of 2009 and left behind several documents he had written. The documents have been made 
available to his daughter, Sarah, who did the initial scanning for this electronic version of Mumiqsalook.  While Mumiqsalook is a 
historical document, it might also be useful in contemporary classrooms especially with the language shift to English, which places 
increased importance on the culture of the children which remains Eskimo. 
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